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Rita Gareau  
bookkeep-
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Masses  

                     
Saturday 5:00pm 
Sunday   9:00am 
Tuesday 7:00pm 
Wed.       9:00am 
Thur.       9:00am          
Friday     9:00am 

Page 2: Raffle Winner,  Prayer               
Intentions, CWL News, Parish                
Directory. 
Page 3:  Parishioners’ Corner, 
KofC, Harvest Supper 
Page 4: Social Action, All Souls 
Day, Pro-Life. 
Pages 5-7: Archdiocese Events.                 
Page 8: November Calendar. 

We acknowledge that Holy Cross   
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 
the traditional homeland of the  
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and  Nakota and home-
land of the Métis Nation, Dakota and  

Lakota.  

30th SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 

Jeremiah 31:7-9   /   Hebrews 5:1-6   /   Mark 10:46-52 



What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

 CWL NEWS 

What’s Happening at Holy Cross  
 

 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 
The winner of the October 20, 2024 draw was #82 Robert Gareau.                                                      

    MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF Oct. 27—Nov. 3., 2024 

Sat Oct. 26 PRO POPULO 

Sun. Oct. 27 For the repose of the soul of Helen DeSouza, offered by her children & their families. 

Tues. Oct. 28 Thanksgiving for the safe arrival of Sawyer Arlene Gareau, granddaughter of Rita. 

Wed.  Oct. 30  

Thurs. Oct. 31 For the repose of the soul of Helen DeSouza, offered by her children & their families. 

Fri. Nov. 1 For the repose of the soul of Al Roesch, offered by Ursula. 

Sat. Nov. 2 ALL SOULS 

Sun . Nov. 3 PRO POPULO 

 

HOLY CROSS 65th Anniversary Pictorial Directory 

 Family photo sessions will be done in the Gerein 
Centre from November 20 to 23 and a free photo of you/
your family will be published in the directory. Extra       
pictures may be purchased, if desired.  All registered     
parishioners will be receiving a call to book an appoint-
ment. We invite all who have been attending Holy Cross 
to join our parishioner family by filling out the form below  
and drop it in the collection basket or by contacting the 
office to register and then we can contact you as well. 

  UPCOMING EVENTS 

Nov. 5, Tues. after 7:00 pm mass—CWL meeting.    
Muffins collected for Sacred Heart School. 

Nov. 7 & 8, Thurs. & Fri. after 9:00am mass—cabbage 
roll making in the Gerein Centre. 

Nov. 9, Sat., 10:00am to 4:00pm—Holly Jolly Christ-
mas Market at Saint Mary’s Parish (2020 Winnipeg 
Street). 

Dec. 5 & 6, Thurs. & Fri. after 9:00am mass—cabbage 
roll making in the Gerein Centre. 

Dec. 7 & 8, Sat. & Sun, Christmas Bake Sale 

 Pre Orders for cabbage rolls: call Marie     
Lebersback @306-527-2300.  $25 for a package of 24.   

 Those containers at both entrances of the church 
are for empty pill bottles for Charmichael Outreach 
(remove labels for privacy).  These are used for soaps 
and shampoos for their clients who make use of the 
shower facilities.   

CWL memberships of $42 are now being         
collected for 2025. Please place your cash or cheque 
(made out to Holy Cross CWL) in an envelope marked 
CWL Fees. Include your name, any change of mailing         
address, email, or phone number. Place the envelope in 
the designated basket marked “CWL” in the church or 
drop it off at the office.  

Please consider joining our membership, as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our         
community. We meet the first Tuesday of the months of 
October – December and February – June.   

Welcome to any new parishioners.  Please register with the Parish Office.  Fill in the blanks below and drop 
it into the collection basket or email the office (hc.office@holycrossregina.ca).  Let’s get started! 

Name:______________________________________________________________ 

Email:______________________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________________________________________ 

Mass of Choice: _____   Sat evening 5:00 pm         _____    Sun morning 9:00 am 



Holy Cross Parish 

Harvest Supper 
Sunday, November 10 

5:00 pm  

Resurrection Parish Hall 
3155 Windsor Park Road 

 
Adults   $30 
Youth $12 
Children under 6: free 
 
 
 
Reserved seating. 
Let us know who you wish to sit with. 
ORDER ENVELOPES on table in the Gerein Centre. 
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KNIGHTS KORNER 
36 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988-2024 

PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 

Birthdays this week: 

 Steve Tonita on Saturday, November 2nd.  Happy 
birthday, Steve, and ... 

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The Lord 
let His Face shine upon you, and be gracious to you!  
The Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace! 

 Hopefully, when we have the new pictorial directory 
done, we will have the names and birth dates of many 
more parishioners so we can include them here and send 
them all our good wishes. 

 Last Saturday we had a Proclaimer’s Refresher 
Workshop. Readers/lectors/proclaimers, did you know 
there is a book that explains the Sunday readings so we 
can understand them before we proclaim, and gives    
pronunciations for some of those hard-to-pronounce     
biblical names?  It is now being kept on the counter in the 
sacristy so we can find it easily. 

 Thanks to the Knights for their usual first rate     
pancake breakfast for us last Sunday.  Enjoyed by all. 

 Remember Fr. Augustine Ebido?  Fr. Gus was one 
of 13 priests who filled in for us while we were waiting for 
Fr. Carlos to come.  He has been assigned as Adminis-
trator for Our Lady of Sorrows, Fort Quappelle; Sacred 
Heart, Lebret; St. John, Balcarres; and Mary Immaculate, 
File Hills (serves Peepeekisis, Okanese, Star Blanket, 
Little Black Bear); Standing Buffalo, Pasqua, and       
Muscowpetung.  Looks like he’ll be a little busy. 

 Our condolences to Delores Deis on the passing of 
her brother-in-law Lawrence Erhardt. 

 Sign-up sheets to help out at this year’s Harvest 
Supper on Sunday, Nov. 10, are out in the Gerein Centre 
waiting for you.  There is a lot of camaraderie to be      
enjoyed in this volunteering.  That includes helping to 
make cabbage rolls; check CWL News for more           
information on that front. 

 Seats may be purchased there, too.  It’s easy. Just 
fill out the order envelope, mark the number of seats you 
want for adult, youth or child, and enclose check or cash, 
or use e-transfer.  Just remember; if you’d like to sit with  
specific people, make sure to mark that down on your  
order.  

 And we know that when November comes Christ-
mas is not far behind.  Check out the Holly Jolly Christ-
mas Market for those unique gifts you won’t find        
elsewhere.  Sponsored by the CWL, more details may be 
found under CWL News.   

 And also under CWL News: the more helping 
hands, the better.  Next week lots of ladies will be        
welcomed eagerly to help with cabbage roll making for 
the Harvest Supper. 

 Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in      
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or                     
pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca or Joyce      
Murphy at 306-789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net. 

K of C Cash Calendar  
The Knights are continuing their 2025 Cash 

Calendar fundraiser, based on additional requests 
from parishioners. Anyone interested in obtaining a 
calendar, please inform our Council. Your name will 
be placed on an Order List.  When the Council re-
ceives 20 individuals committed to purchasing a cal-
endar, the additional calendars will be ordered.  

Remember, the cost of the calendar is $40.00, 
which provides a chance to win $100.00 weekly, $225.00 
monthly, $1,500.00 twice during the year, $5,000.00 at 
mid-year and $10,000 at the end of the year. The           
earnings from the calendars will be used to support our 
Council’s charities. 

PLEASE email Gerard Woynarski at geconsult-
ing@sasktel.net to get your name on the Order List. 
The deadline for the requests is Friday, Dec. 6, 2024. 

 

NOVEMBER EVENTS 

Sat. 2nd—5:00 pm All Souls Day Mass at Holy Cross 
Wed. 6th—7:00 pm KofC Chapter meeting at St. Basil 
Parish 
Sun. 17th—10:00 am Pancake Breakfast 
Tues. 19th—7:30 pm monthly Council meeting 

What does it take to become a Knight of Columbus? 

Find out by filling out an information request ballot 
at the K of C information table located in the Gerein   
Centre of the Church. You will be contacted by a Knight 
from the Gerein Council. 

mailto:pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
mailto:byapple@sasktel.net
mailto:geconsulting@sasktel.net
mailto:geconsulting@sasktel.net


PRO-LIFE NEWS 
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POLITICAL CANDIDATES & CATHOLIC PARISHES 

 The following information comes from the Archdio-
cese of Regina regarding the above in edited form: 

1) Liturgy is set aside for the worship of God;         
therefore there is not an appropriate place for      
political discourse during the mass.  

2) The Church does not recognize any one party as 
embodying the fullness of the Gospel or of Catholic 
social teaching; therefore does not promote any 
political party. 

3) Violations of item 2) could result in the loss of  
charitable status. 

4) The laity are called to be actively engaged in the 
democratic process and are encouraged to do so 
by the Parish. 

5) The vital role of the Parish is to instruct and        
illuminate the consciences of the faithful, recogniz-
ing that genuine formation of conscience does not 
replace the freedom of the Christian but engages 
and fosters it. 

“Living and acting in conformity with one’s own  
conscience on questions of politics is … the way in 
which Christians offer their concrete contribution so 
that, through political life, society will become more 
just and more consistent with the dignity of the       
human person.”  

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 

The Book of Remembrance is available at both en-
trances of the church.  Please add the names of your 
dearly departed loved ones and friends.  The pages 
will be consolidated into the Book of Remembrance 
and placed on the altar for the All Souls Day Memori-
al Mass celebration on Saturday, Nov. 2nd and will 
remain there for the whole month of November.  If 
you have a long list of names you could send them 
to Martin and he will place the list in the Book for 
you. 

SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 

DID YOU KNOW?  For every suicide in our country, 
there are an estimated 25 non-fatal suicide attempts.  
Most people who survive a suicide attempt do not try to 
take their lives again.  “Nine out of ten people who        
attempt suicide and survive will not go on to die by         
suicide at a later date.”   

 Suicide attempts aren’t always about seeking 
death—they often express misery and are a cry for help.  
People who attempt suicide are usually looking for an 
end to their suffering, shame and depression, not life 
itself.  These attempts often prompt the intervention of 
loved ones and the medical community and in the         
majority of cases, life, not death is the final outcome. 

 Is it a mistake to think that a request for medically 
assisted suicide is different from other suicide attempts? 

 Source: Suicide Attempts: A Cry for Help, Oct. 15, 
2024, Euthanasia Prevention Coalition 

ALL SOULS’ DAY 

 While All Saints' Day is celebrated to remember all 
saints and martyrs all those who have attained heaven 
during Christian history, All Souls’ Day commemorates 
those who have died and not yet reached heaven. 

While it is good to remember the departed faithful 
as they were in this life during the Feast of All Souls, we 
must be sure that our main focus remains on their time of 
preparation for heaven in purgatory.   

The Catechism of the Catholic Church, citing 
Pope St Gregory the Great, explains: "All who die in 
God's grace and friendship, but still imperfectly purified, 
are indeed assured of their eternal salvation; but after 
death they undergo purification, so as to achieve the        
holiness necessary to enter the joy of heaven." 

 In his book on "Eschatology," Pope Benedict XVI 
(then Cardinal Joseph Ratzinger) further clarifies the 
church's teaching in this area: " Purgatory … is the in-
wardly necessary process of transformation in which a 
person becomes capable of Christ, capable of God [i.e., 
capable of full unity with Christ and God] and thus          
capable of unity with the whole communion of saints.”  
We  will have a profound encounter with Christ's divine 
love that will be our refiner's fire …   

 Jesus said, “It is good to pray for the dead.”         
Because they are not able to pray for themselves, it is up 
to  us to pray for our dead and those who have no one to 
pray for them.  St. Faustina Kowalska in her diary relates 
how she visited souls purgatory amidst flames but who 
told her their greatest torment was longing for God. An 
interior voice said to her, “My mercy does not want this 
but justice demands it.” 

 The custom of remembering the faithful departed 
goes back as far as 6th century monasteries.  On this day 
let us never think that people are dead and gone.  They 
have entered into their eternity.  As Sir Walter Scott 
penned, “Is death the last sleep?  No – it is the last and 
final awakening.”  

 Source: Catholic Online, EWTN 
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Stewardship Bulletin Bit 

 “And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; your faith 
has made you well.’ And immediately he received his 
sight and followed him on the way.” (Mark 10:52) 
 Faith is believing in something even though you may 
not be able to physically see it. Many people think that 
miracles don’t happen anymore. This is hard, but try to 
focus on the positive and not the negative things in your 
life. When you focus on your blessings instead of your 
hardships, miracles will seem common. You will see 
God’s active presence in your daily life. You will begin to 
develop an attitude of gratitude.  

Pilgrims of Hope: Together in Mission 

 Fr. Raymond Lafontaine, a priest of the Archdio-
cese of Montreal, has been in the Archdiocese of Regina 
since May 2024. During this six-month study leave, he 
has visited numerous parishes and groups across the 
Archdiocese, meeting with priests, pastoral staff, and lay 
leaders, observing and learning from the different ways in 
which we “walk together” as a synodal church in mission. 
 He will be serving as a table facilitator at the 2nd 
Synodal Assembly in Rome this October, and upon his 
return, he will lead us in a diocesan study day. What is 
the Spirit speaking to the Church through the Synod? 
How far have we progressed along the synodal path, and 
how can we deepen our commitment to walking together 
as we live the call to communion, participation, and        
mission?  

 Come on Saturday, November 9 to Resurrection 
Parish and share in conversation with friends and        
mission partners from across the diocese.  The study day 
begins at 9:30 am with a light breakfast and concludes at 
1:00 pm. 

 Free registration is requested to assist with plan-
ning. To register email mgurash@archregina.sk.ca or call 
306-721-6734 by Wednesday, November 6.  

Archbishop’s Appeal—A Reflection 

Gospel: Mark 10:46-52 

 Blind Bartimaeus calls out to Jesus and is healed 
because of his unwavering faith. His persistence        
teaches us the power of reaching out in trust. In our 
community, many are searching for hope and healing. 
By supporting the Archbishop’s Appeal, we can work to 
become instruments of God's mercy, helping to restore 
sight to those blinded by despair. Through the support of 
mental health ministry within the diocese, those who 
struggle can find a space to work towards healing.           
Together, we can echo Bartimaeus's faith, creating a 
ripple effect throughout our Church and beyond. 

Prayer of Intercession  

 We lift up our clergy in prayer, asking for strength 
and guidance in their ministry. May they lead their      
parishioners toward unity in faith, and may those           
discerning a call to the priesthood find clarity and         
encouragement. 

  

Emmaus Men’s Mental Health Support 

 Are you feeling overwhelmed by guilt, anxiety, or 
constant self-doubt? Do you struggle with negative 
thoughts or find yourself questioning your decisions? 
You’re not alone. Our Emmaus Men's Mental Health  
support group in Regina can help you find strength,    
understanding, and a path to peace. 

 Our group offers a safe space for men facing    
mental health challenges, providing a faith-filled environ-
ment to share experiences, receive encouragement, and 
explore practical coping strategies. Through open       
discussions, prayer, educational resources, and spiritual 
guidance with peers, we walk together on our collective 
journeys toward healing and growth. 

 Please note that Emmaus groups do not provide 
professional counselling services and are not intended to 
replace professional counselling, medication, or           
therapies. 

 For more information on meeting times and              
locations, and how to join, contact  
emmausmentalhealth@gmail.com or visit our website at 
www.emmaussupport.ca 

First Friday Adoration 
 The First Friday/First Saturday vigil in honor of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of 
Mary will be held November 1st and 2nd, 2024 at St. 
Mary’s Church in Regina. Priests will be available for 
confession at 6:30 P.M. before Holy Mass as well as  
after Mass.  Mass will occur at 7:00 P.M. followed by the 
all-night vigil ending with Mass at 8:00 A.M. on Saturday. 

Read. Pray. Vote! Saskatchewan Provincial Election 
 The October election will offer Saskatchewan vot-
ers an opportunity to ensure that the province is guided 
by leaders who will provide practical and efficient leader-
ship with the good of all in mind – including the unborn, 
the elderly, the young, families, and those who are too 
often forgotten by society – as well as workers, farmers, 
business owners, and all future generations. 
 Catholics are called to participate, in accordance 
with the full measure of talents entrusted to us by God, 
each of us in accordance with our own well-formed con-
science. At a minimum, this means voting prayerfully 
and wisely after having considered all relevant issues, 
the positions of each of the candidates and parties, and 
relevant Church teachings.   

 Many of us are called to even deeper involvement: 
volunteering at polling stations and other efforts to get 
out the vote; engaging personally with candidates and 
party officials; helping to spread good ideas and encour-
age others to vote properly; or in some cases volunteer-
ing to assist candidates or parties – or even putting our-
selves forward as candidates. 
 To assist you with these efforts, you can visit the 
Catholic Conscience Page at: https://
catholicconscience.org/Canada/Saskatchewan/2024-
provincial-election/. 

  

mailto:mgurash@archregina.sk.ca
mailto:emmausmentalhealth@gmail.com
http://www.emmaussupport.ca
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Men's Spiritual Exercises 2024 - 2025! 

 What is that you ask?  

 Men's Spiritual Exercises (SPEX 2024-25) is a 40-
hour, silent, Ignatian retreat, held at St. Peter’s Abbey in 
Muenster, SK on November 29 - December 1, 2024, and 
hosted by the Regina Regnum Christi Men's group. The 
retreat leader will be Father Kenneth Leblanc, LC. 

 Retreat fees of $300 paid prior to Sunday, Nov. 
24, 2024 will secure your spot. 

 Register Here: https://docs.google.com/forms/
d/1KYclXOetjh8XpJqr8wQ6iZkj67xEq0yLnDfllwRD9Eg/
edit 

 On-site registration (at St. Peter's Abbey) will 
begin at 5:00pm on Friday, Nov 29, 2024. Supper will 
be served at 6:00pm and Spiritual Exercises will begin 
at 7:00pm. The retreat will conclude at approximately 
1:00pm on Sunday, Dec. 1, 2024.  

:%20https:/docs.google.com/forms/d/1KYclXOetjh8XpJqr8wQ6iZkj67xEq0yLnDfllwRD9Eg/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1KYclXOetjh8XpJqr8wQ6iZkj67xEq0yLnDfllwRD9Eg/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1KYclXOetjh8XpJqr8wQ6iZkj67xEq0yLnDfllwRD9Eg/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1KYclXOetjh8XpJqr8wQ6iZkj67xEq0yLnDfllwRD9Eg/edit
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PLEASE VOTE. You may choose up to seven (7) trustees with your vote. 








